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Dee Andrews
City of Long Beach

Councilmember, Sixth District

Tuesday, March 21, 2017

Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

Dee Andrews, Sixth District Councilmembe~

Transfer of Funds- Land Use Element Outreach

RECOMMENDATION:
Approve the use of the Sixth Council District's one-time infrastructure funds transferred
from the Capital Projects Fund (CP) in the Public Works Department (PW) into the
Legislative Department (LD) operating budget in the amount of $15,000 to support the
hiring of a new, temporary Legislative Department, part-time staff member who would
provide additional outreach to Sixth District residents regarding the proposed Land Use
Element; and

Increase appropriation in the General Fund (GF) in the Legislative Department (LD) by
$15,000.

DISCUSSION:
As the proposed update to the Land Use Element states: the recent and severe
economic recession, new legislative mandates and fluctuating weather patterns, along
with community input have served as driving forces to create a vision for Long Beach.
Planners have brought forward to the Planning Commission and at a later date will bring
to the Long Beach City Council this updated element in order to adopt changes based on
the needs and trends occurring in the City. Long Beach is, once again, a city in
transition; reinventing itself in a new global economy.

Despite many efforts, public comment periods, and community meetings: many
community residents have expressed that their voices have not been heard or
considered. Many residents may be completely unaware of the Land Use Element.

The allocation of these funds will assist in hiring a part-time staff member who would go
door to door to stakeholders ranging from: property owners, business owners, tenants,
and community groups and survey for what is proposed, wanted, needed, and lacking
from the Land Use Element in the Sixth District. The goal is to provide additional
comments and recommendations that can be useful and reflective of community input
prior to bringing the element forward for final approval.



FISCAL IMPACT:
The total appropriation increase of $15,000 in the Legislative Department (LD) budget is
offset by a transfer of one-time infrastructure funds to the General Fund from the Capital
Projects Fund (CP) in the Public Works Department (PW).
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City of Long Beach Memorandum
Working Together to Serve

REQUEST TO ADD AGENDA ITEM

March 17,2017

Poonam Davis, City Clerk

Dee Andrews, Sixth District Councilmember

Request to Add Agenda Item to Council Agenda of March 21, 2017

Pursuant to Municipal Code Section 2.03.070 [B], the City Councilmembers signing
below request that the attached agenda item (due in the City Clerk Department by
Friday, 12:00 Noon) be placed on the City Council agenda under New Business via
the supplemental agenda.

The agenda title/recommendation for this item reads as follows: Transfer of Funds- Land
Use Element Outreach .

Approve the use of the Sixth Council District's one-time infrastructure funds
transferred from the Capital Projects Fund (CP) in the Public Works Department
(PW) into the Legislative Department (LD) operating budget in the amount of
$15,000 to support the hiring of a new, temporary Legislative Department, part-time
staff member who would provide additional outreach to Sixth District residents
regarding the proposed Land Use Element; and

Increase appropriation in the General Fund (GF) in the Legislative Department (LD)
by $15,000.

CC: Office of the Mayor


